Recovery Housing Network of Westchester

Meeting Minutes

March 9, 2010

Meeting Facilitators: Dahlia Austin and Karl Bertrand

Present: 

	E. Acosta, Project Trust
	D. Lucas, DCMH

	D. Austin, DCMH
	B. Marshall, Halfway House, West

	K. Bertrand, PD&D
	J. Rubin, GCCC

	M. Caban, Westhab
	L. Rucker, VOA

	T. Defilippo, Renaissance
	J. Ruiz-Perez, The Sharing Community

	D. Gonzalez, The Sharing Community
	K. Sommerich, DCMH

	J. Jesse, Westhab
	Y. Spiegel, PD&D

	G. Kelly, Lexington Center
	S. Tisne, Lexington Center

	L. Kersey, Regan Residence
	I. Wolfe, Renaissance


 TOPICS:

I. Welcomes and Introductions

This group exists to find housing for substance abusers at all stages of recovery. We want to develop a coordinated care system. Most homeless individuals on the streets are substance abusers, but homeless housing is not always created with their interests in mind.

II. HEARTH Symposium March 23rd, 2-4 pm at the White Plains library.

Hosted by Grace Church Community Center. With the new HEARTH act, the rules for homeless housing will be changing soon- every group needs to evolve to keep up. This conference will be a two hour discussion of the new regime and regulations.

The current system is ineffective and expensive- so evolve your agency or lose funding. Contact info to RSVP on the handout.

III. FY10 CoC Application Significance

Before the HEARTH act changes, assuming Westchester receives the FY09 new projectd we applied for, then FY10 will be the last year for new projects because renewal funding will be over the local funding level set by HUD.

At that point it will also be impossible to defund a project and replace it- the money is instead permanently lost to HUD.

Therefore the grantees will be carefully considering exisiting projects and may eliminate under-performing projects now, before we go over the limit.

The County Partnership will be choosing worthy new projects based on priorities set at meeting discussed below.

IV. FY10 CoC Application Forum

This meeting will allow constituencies to speak about community needs to set WC Partnership priorities for FY10 application new projects. To be held April 15th, 9 am to 12 pm in the Yonkers Will Library Auditorium.

Ira: Ideally we can create a continuum for those recovering from substance abuse to be able to go from recovery centers to permanent housing.

Currently street homeless can go into transitional shelters and then permanent housing. But they can't go first to a half-way house and then to permanent housing. Substance abusers have no pathway to stability.

Similarly those facing eviction can go to transitional shelters, but can't access permanent housing, under HUD rules.

Karl: I am writing a letter to HUD to get these rules changed. I will distribute it so as many people as possible can sign and send it to HUD. 

Yoav is to prepare a chart of all CoC housing for Substance Abuse, Mental Health, Chronic Homeless.

Currently most permanent housing is for the mentally ill, and most of those in the overnight shelters are substance abusers since they can't get into permanent housing.

Ultimate goal is to create SPOA for substance abusers to place them in appropriate housing programs.

V. Current status of FY06 and FY07 Samaritan Initiatives

FY07 SHP Samaritan Initiative: 

24 slots. Currently 3 individuals approved out of 14 referrals (getting several more referrals today from Sharing Community, GCCC, and County). 3-4 more to be approved this week. JanPeek, MV YMCA, OASIS shelter, Mt. Kisco Shelter, VA Domicilliary may all be sources of more referrals.

Reasons for non-approval include being in jail, saying no to program, unwilling to attend treatment at all [goal is 60% of individuals attend treatment of some sort].

Referrals go to DCMH to document Chronic Homelessness, to DSS to confirm homelessness, and then to Tom and Martita to get them intaked and housed. This process is complex and approval of referrals is slow.

Next meeting date: 4/13/2010 at 10am.



